HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

 November 11, 2014
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Mary Bell, Jessica Turner, Nancy Hepner, Stacy Gerber, Saima Rabbani
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:32pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda and October minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Turner, both the agenda and October minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the October 20th regular EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. 
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.  

5. Good News Report
a. Family Honor Roll Night.  A recognition event was held on November 6th for all those students who made the Honor Roll and/or scored Proficient/Distinguished on last year’s KPREP Testing.  The Council praised the program overall, with Ms. Rabbani sharing that the program was “great” and her family was “so glad we came.”  Mrs. Gerber shared that she thought it was “wonderful” and was happy to attend something like this outside of the school day.  Ms. Hart plans to continue this next year and make it into a Helmwood tradition after such positive feedback from parents and staff.
b. Veterans Day.  Ms. Hart thanked Mrs. Gerber for coming to school this morning to speak on Hello Helmwood about Veterans Day.  Many of our students had guests for lunch today who are current or former service members.
c. Academic Team.  Congrats to our Academic Team, who won their first two matches last week!  They compete again on Thursday morning.
d. Upcoming Events.  The annual 5th grade Thanksgiving lunch will be on Thursday, November 12th.  The Beta Induction ceremony will be held on Thursday, November 13th at 5:30pm in the cafeteria.  The annual December Family Night is scheduled for December 11th, which will include the 4th grade’s performance project from Arts & Humanities.  
6. Student Achievement.  Ms. Hart shared some trend data on our state test scores.  See the included handout to review compared scores and trends.
7. Planning - CSIP.  The submitted student growth goals submitted by teachers will become the new CSIP, which must be submitted to the state by the winter break.  There is also a new state rubric for use in creating this document.
8. Program Review.  There are several changes to the Arts & Humanities Program Review to be done in ASSIST, to include collaboration and performances.  Ms. Hart shared that the staff will need to look closely at the Practical Living component after the first of the year.  She is still waiting on clarification on the World Languages component, though it does not have to be completed this year.
9. Budget.  

a. Section 6.   The Council reviewed the current Section 6 budget.  All teachers have been updated on their instructional balance, with a reminder of the deadline on spending the money.  In discussing potential purchases, Ms. Hart shared that bulbs in several classrooms are getting ready to blow, as well as a couple projectors beginning to show wear.  Funds from Section 6 will need to be used to replace these items.  Bulb money is currently in budget; money to purchase new projectors is not.
Ms. Hart also shared that many computers will need to be replaced with the end of Microsoft support of Windows XP.  The new machines, however, will only require purchasing the CPU (tower), as the monitors are still working.  She will also request that the Technology Committee work on a replacement plan for the laptops in the building.  Ms. Hart will work with Mr. Griffin about the total cost of purchasing new computers, to estimate how much this will use of the Contingency funds.
b. Title I.  All remaining Title funds are tied up in salaries.  There is some remaining in Technology but will go to student use.
c. Project Lead the Way.  Mrs. Bell shared some information about Project Lead the Way.  The cost for the school is $750.  Mrs. Bell said that the program is very “labor intensive” and that there may be better options available with less time commitment.  Some of the lessons also don’t match Common Core Standards.
10. Committee Reports.  There are no committee reports for this month.
11. New Business.   There was no New Business.
12. Review.
a. Food Allergies.  The Council discussed creating an alternative list for birthday snacks to give to parents each year.  Many students in our school have food allergies, some very severe.  Ms. Goodlett shared that while parents don’t always call to ask, the office always tells the parents to speak with the teacher for the number of items needed and to ask about any allergy issues.  The Council suggested creating a handout to give to parents at the beginning of each year, giving healthier options than just cupcakes and cookies.
13. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Bell/Rabbani, the meeting was adjourned at 4:35p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on December 9th at 4:00pm in the office conference room.
